# PRIMARY 2

## NEWSLETTER



SEPTEMBER 2025

### Welcome to Primary 2 with Mrs Glen!

#### A WARM WELCOME

Hello and welcome to Primary 2's first newsletter of the year. I am thrilled to be teaching Primary 2 this year. The children have settled beautifully into their P2 classroom and new routines. I just know we are going to have a fun filled and busy year together!

#### **OUR LEARNING IN NUMERACY**

In Numeracy we will continue working with the Heinemann Active Maths programme which gives us lots of interesting and engaging ways to learn about Maths and Numeracy. This term we will be focusing on Number Processes and Addition and Subtraction. We started the year with consolidation of our Primary 1 number work including number sequencing and number formation. We are now beginning to focus on addition and subtraction within 30, using a variety of hands on activities to support our learning. Mrs Glen has been so impressed with our hard work!

#### **OUR LEARNING IN LITERACY**

Within Literacy we will continue to have lots of fun learning through Monster Phonics. Each week we will learn two new phonemes alongside a set of high frequency words. Phonemes and high frequency words will be consolidated throughout the week



through a stations approach. This approach allows children the autonomy to choose activities they are drawn to which increases their engagement and learning. Please encourage children to chat to you at home about the sounds they have been learning and activities they have been trying! Primary 2 have been enjoying working with their reading partners each morning to practise their weekly books. On a Tuesday and Thursday afternoon the children complete comprehension tasks relating to their book. Through this they are developing a range of very important reading skills! Wow! Our writing day is a Friday. The children are learning about different genres of writing and have been enjoying writing for different purposes. Our current focus is recounts before moving on to descriptions,

#### HEALTH AND WELLBEING

Primary 2 P.E. days are a Monday and Wednesday.

Where the weather allows our Monday P.E. slot
will be outdoors. Please ensure earrings and other
jewellery are removed for P.E. days and that
children have appropriate shoes to change into.

#### **HOMEWORK**

Primary 2's homework is issued on a Monday via Google Classroom and should be completed and handed in on the Friday. Please ensure your child has their book bag and reading book with them every day.



### **Important Dates**

- September weekend 26th & 29th September
- WB 6.10.25 Progress Week
- 30.10.25 Halloween Disco
- 12.11.25 Parent/Carer Consultations